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Officials' Excellence Award

Greetings from the Chair
By: Dana Covington

We talk about how important it is for you, as an official, to venture out of your own Local Swim
Committee (LSC) area to experience officiating through a different lens so you may add some new
tools to your officiating toolbelt. This can be done at an LSC meet or at a Speedo Sectionals, Zone, or
national-level meet. This spring, we ushered in another great long-course season with some
phenomenal national meets: three TYR Pro Swim Series meets and the Toyota National
Championships, which served as a selection meet for the 2025 World Championships, 2025 World
Junior Championships, and the 2025 FISU Summer World University Games.

At some of these meets, we stretched our wings, practiced the art of flexibility, and learned some
different officiating protocols that are more aligned with World Aquatics. All who officiated at these
meets took home some new knowledge that may come in handy one day. Just as this does not mean
that we are currently adopting World Aquatics protocols across the board, when you officiate outside
your LSC where a meet may be conducted a little differently, it does not mean you must change your
LSC protocols or the other LSC is incorrect. There is gray in how we dance around a deck to ensure
that the rules are being followed and to execute a fair competition. As we approach our summer
season, I encourage you all to step out of your comfort zone and officiate at another team's pool, help
out your neighboring LSC, spread your wings a little, and enjoy the art of officiating. The gift of your
time and expertise is appreciated. 

Announcements
National Meets: Applications to officiate at national meets are generally posted six months
(~180 days) prior to the meet start date. Applications typically close four months (~120
days) prior to the meet start date, but applications may close earlier if a sufficient number
of applications have been received.
Futures: July 23-26, 2025. N2 certifications preferred. Applications are now closed.

Greensboro, N.C. - MR: Jason Shibata
Justin, Texas - MR: Barb Ship
Madison, Wis. - MR: Curtis Myers
Ocala, Fla. - MR: Betsy Russell
Sacramento, Calif. - MR: Rob Stevens

Speedo Junior National Championships: July 30-August 3, 2025, in Irvine, Calif. MR: Anne
Lawley. N3 certification preferred. Applications are now closed.
TYR Summer Championships: August 5-8, 2025, in Irvine, Calif. MR: Ellen Colket. N3
certification preferred. Applications are now closed.
Toyota U.S. Open Championships: December 3-6, 2025, in Austin, Texas. MR: Mike Dilli.
Regular applications are now closed, however, waitlist-only applications are open.
Speedo Winter Junior Championships: December 10-13, 2025. Regular applications are
now closed, however, waitlist-only applications are open.

East: Indianapolis, Ind. - Kevin Hogan
West: Austin, Texas - Marianne Walling

2028 U.S. Olympic Team Trials - Swimming is heading back to Indianapolis! Read more
here.
If you missed the pre-order deadline of Dec. 2, 2024, for receiving a printed copy of the
rulebook, you can purchase one through SwimOutlet. The full rulebook and the mini
rulebook are also available as PDF documents, which can be downloaded for free.
The next National Officials Committee Quarterly Meeting will be held by Zoom on
Wednesday, September 17, 2025, at 5 p.m. MT. This is an open meeting.

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=b10322e175f260d545c7135a5ed74da0a1c3f846c6f64a1afac1ae9176190b6ab27516c4528f89e875c0b05e758811e4f552b9b9e2e1cca6
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=b10322e175f260d545c7135a5ed74da0a1c3f846c6f64a1afac1ae9176190b6ab27516c4528f89e875c0b05e758811e4f552b9b9e2e1cca6
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=b10322e175f260d589634c50041bfd29d1bec1d777954c400b63afc67e871c8cdbbc372bb5ecdae0b02f9347c91f1adaf761494864294ef2
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e62fbfec1d4c0b3e319bca87af00d0e17e878c92aae4b677a4500f08328d8cce147f15c871d743f0dae07779bd8570d4de8
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e62c0a8fc2c4def0739e016b6de3807718885ba078b97a9b98672b6aab1ecea0ff3156e846c4099e07001337e020052a78d
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e622c6c9fdf96ed76104f62d063df0257eca75f74e3e3b8dffece8169c0e74b98c0b9bba85d3e1717beed8442279fc77a5f
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e622c6c9fdf96ed76104f62d063df0257eca75f74e3e3b8dffece8169c0e74b98c0b9bba85d3e1717beed8442279fc77a5f


The next LSC Officials Chairs Quarterly Meeting will be held by Zoom on Wednesday, July
2, 2025, at 6 p.m. MT. This is an open meeting (request the Zoom link from your LSC
Officials Chair), but only LSC Officials Chairs may comment or ask questions. Please contact
your LSC Officials Chair to learn more about the items discussed at these meetings.
The Officials Certification Standards FAQ document has been updated (June 11, 2025).
The updates largely reflect the completion and availability of the Certification Course and
Assessment for each of the pool-based officiating positions, which now include
Administrative Official, Stroke and Turn, Starter, and Referee. 
The 2024 and 2025 issues of the USA Swimming Officials’ Newsletter can be found on the
Newsletter Archive page of the USA Swimming website. 

USA Swimming Foundation Soliciting Applicants for
its Board of Directors
By: Elaine Calip, USA Swimming Foundation

The USA Swimming Foundation is currently soliciting applicants for its Board of Directors. This is a
fundraising board with three-year terms. Click here to view or complete the application form.

The Foundation works around the three pillars of: Saving Lives, Building Champions, and Impacting
Communities.  We welcome your application if you are passionate about giving back to our sport in
this unique way.

If you are interested in learning more, please reach out to the Executive Director of the Foundation,
Elaine Calip (ecalip@usaswimming.org).

April Survey Results
By: Jason Johnson

In the April 2025 USA Swimming Officials’ Newsletter, the survey focused on two areas: first, what
topics would you like to see covered in the future? Many great suggestions were received that ranged
from open water officiating to what is a good progression pathway for new officials to certify at new
positions to remembering that our target-audience ranges from the “newbie” stroke and turn official
to those who have officiated at the Olympics; second, what was the impact of the April article on
evaluating and mentoring? Click here to see the results of the February survey.

The Official Coordinator Position in Colorado
Swimming
By: Scott Powell and Derigan Silver

An unfortunate situation at an Officials Qualifying Meet (OQM) inspired the Colorado Swimming
Officials Committee to create the position of “officials coordinator.” The officials coordinator’s key
roles are to help prepare Colorado Swimming officials for evaluations at OQMs, vet officials for
national evaluation prerequisites well in advance of OQMs, serve as a mentor for officials who wish to
be evaluated or mentored in any position in Colorado Swimming, and to provide evaluators with
copies of meet histories and evaluation histories of officials prior to an OQM.

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e623bf997d7e18209a1fecf0a839c78d892c09ef2d023d1083a420e1525bfd9d48ff84bdac37b528f8cf724b10efd9ead88
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e627815d5ece97852e4a3d647450a2c3ba4512a54a86aa631ae68193605febd2824864e98d99b14095ab47e0a87aac5d4be
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e627029cabb46f07aae04fbf2356e83733079f4deb940a420417856e2e72fdffc3cf1e61f6928a7817490ca42e0dfe01a00
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e62bc25b43fd734cec0c57ef43f4e02cedd410c7d94f30e7a06ef09de33446e37079515242c0b7982a488af3fb1c451afe1
mailto:ecalip@usaswimming.org?subject=
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e62ca200d643ecc9bcfb7e1a4431ae8b8d7453ffc9fbca1b891bbf48f8dd652e63133bc7d82570bb0ebbb5d2f893f72f23c


Click here to learn more about how the Colorado Swimming Officials Committee has implemented
the officials coordinator role.
 

Mentoring Officials for Success at All Levels
By: Trish Martin and Marianne Walling

Mentoring, both formal and informal, takes place at every meet. Whether we are training apprentice
officials, sharing experiences from other meets, or being evaluated for a national certification, the
adage that officials should “learn something new at every meet” is a guiding principle. 

Click here to learn more and click here to test your knowledge after you have read the article. 
 

Online Training for Open Water Officiating in
Development
By: Dana Covington

With the tremendous success of the online USA Swimming University certification trainings for
officials at stroke and turn, starter, referee and administrative official, the USA Swimming Board of
Directors has approved production of a similar online clinic training for officials wanting to pursue
open water officiating. Online training is expected to be available in 2026. Keep your eyes open for
more information to come in the future.
 

Hot August Nights
By: Jason Johnson
 

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e62732f2fec819021bb15a7577b9589d6870c9ca2cae6697df9eec5be18a53315a463f22044104e33ef8fa6db43e826dd48
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=114ff3f991c65e62167847d5741a483e2fa8248f979eaa205c4ec782d187db4a82e949946dbf68e0d35ac2ce11a81e82fbd1adb371af72a1
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bdcca1a26056c257c18e060d586493779f77b662e703e3af1480376964c64fa03575752e479223f2ee287a25857da63af9


Officials Training at the 2025 USA Swimming Annual
Summit
By: Dana Covington and Macie McNichols

Each Local Swimming Committee (LSC) is invited to nominate and send one official to participate in
the Officials’ Track at the 2025 USA Swimming Annual Summit.

Click here to learn more.

 

LSC Officials Chairs Liaison
By: Trish Martin

The Local Swim Committee (LSC) Officials Chairs (OC) liaison role on the National Officials Committee
(NOC) is to provide a contact point resource for the LSC OCs to reach out to with any questions they
may have.

Click here to learn more.

 

Documents and Forms
By: Kevin Hogan

The USA Swimming website has numerous web pages devoted to officiating. If you haven’t done so
already, I highly recommend exploring the “Officials Documents” page. The page is subdivided into
four sections: “Officials Training;” “Forms for Officials;” “Reciprocity, Recruitment, Retention;” and
“Record Applications.” Highlights of what can be found in these sections can be found by clicking

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bde06f5ce686b4db43c3410ccfc3d1926861d323610704def19819f263e802c648eddbc4ca47dba381cff7c3101f05f1c9
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd934b30bbca158db23affad13f7b0714e872bcfc6829d4516246aa430ee020edda7e196c9c004e58e24725fe2bb0b748b
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd103bc15b72f2bd64f721e1ac14ea39fe1ed48541095bbac22ecbb55251d5423b88fe2ea95938fd1d4570e1a802835bf0
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd9618ebf0807edbd2271e2f0b1c4742c399ec1d1acae668bf450ae78c132d2316c237257b052f008a42d3293871b428ae
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd9618ebf0807edbd2271e2f0b1c4742c399ec1d1acae668bf450ae78c132d2316c237257b052f008a42d3293871b428ae


here.
 

Situations and Resolutions
By: Jack Swanson

The Online Testing Working Group spent the last year updating the Stroke and Turn and
Starter/Referee Situations and Resolutions, adding situations and resolutions based on recent rule
changes and adding situations pertinent to officiating athletes with disabilities (thanks to the
Disability Subcommittee of the Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Committee for their help!). Links to the
situations and resolutions are below and are also published to the USA Swimming webpage:

Stroke and Turn
Starter and Deck Referee

Each newsletter, we will highlight a situation and resolution from each group. Click here to see two
selected situations and resolutions.
 

Swim Trivia
When were goggles first introduced to competitive swimming?

Goggles were first worn by David Wilkie, a Scottish swimmer, in the 1970 Commonwealth Games.
David’s goggles were homemade and were used, in part, to protect him from a chlorine allergy.
Goggles were first allowed in Olympic competition in the 1976 Montreal Olympics. That’s right–Mark
Spitz swam without goggles when he earned seven gold medals in the 1972 Munich Olympics!
 

Congratulations!
Congratulations and thank you to the following officials who recently served at their first national
meet (Note - we apologize for any omissions or errors):

TYR Pro Swim Series – Ft. Lauderdale
Erin Fauzie – MN
Shane Lamb – UT
Emily Patterson – VA
 

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd9618ebf0807edbd2271e2f0b1c4742c399ec1d1acae668bf450ae78c132d2316c237257b052f008a42d3293871b428ae
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd55457b1fc5973f90f3df3c112f4172f70cd1248f99c9251f134aae0a0293e4b0e7d4ce1d4f85007287423a9a66fe6867
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd7fa0b072caa0b16002aee7776c1fe83cc913fa435d03bbde050efe25263d331c16555288ec20a2830639031ce3cc24ae
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd751b4611dc1e15162d8152c2aba43eec09a39fc1c2749a12beab75d2cf9e8aba96180c683be982486b3427e13fafc39a


Officials' Excellence Award
Congratulations to the June winner of the Officials’ Excellence Award: Barb Ship from the Potomac
Valley Swimming LSC.

Barb Ship has been a swim official for almost 20 years and is the epitome of a compassionate servant
leader on and off the deck. Barb has dedicated her life to serving others in her professional, personal,
and volunteer life, and always with a smile. Barb currently serves as the Potomac Valley Swimming
Officials’ Chair, overseeing almost 500 officials, and she makes time to routinely communicate with
the LSC officials and the organization as a whole. Barb is an exceptional listener with great compassion
and empathy for others. She is highly sensitized to the needs of others and is constantly working to
seek out opportunities to facilitate development and advancement of individuals for the betterment
of themselves as well as the organization. You can find Barb on most weekends on deck at a swim
meet. Barb serves at many different meets – Age Group, Senior, National, Masters, as well as Special
Olympics and always leaves others in a better place because of her selfless mentoring. Barb has, and
continues to be, a gift to the Potomac Valley Swimming and USA Swimming community; she deserves
the recognition and appreciation for her contributions to all facets of swimming and to those who
have the opportunity to serve with her.

Thank you, Barb!

Looking for more details on the Officials' Excellence Award?

The Officials' Excellence Award:

National recognition for outstanding officials for LSC contribution
Anyone can submit, although we will ask the LSC Officials’ Chair or LSC General Chair for input
The nominee must be an active member of USA Swimming with current registration
There are six awards each year, one each in odd-numbered months
Nominations close around April
Nominations are held for two cycles (24 months) unless selected
The National Officials Committee votes in May for the July through next May period (1 cycle)

Hopefully, your LSC OC committee is actively looking for ways to acknowledge officials and appreciate
their service at the local level. This award is just a way to further acknowledge those deserving higher

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd086aee12be284864cd050ae4e7f59e5bbb32c3896ae36abc478dfb748fdc784b36d3cd2679b2e36bd681defdf8ed5892


recognition. The link for the nomination form is here. 

© 2025 USA Swimming
1 Olympic Plaza Colorado Springs, CO, 80909

https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd086aee12be284864cd050ae4e7f59e5bbb32c3896ae36abc478dfb748fdc784b36d3cd2679b2e36bd681defdf8ed5892
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd12188d70c63a3418f2458c170d4feacd646a2a9444f58010bdf1696cf845dae29d4d2e95665f760c728c6f2cc1bbe61d
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=1a002e8c2a08e1bd12188d70c63a3418f2458c170d4feacd646a2a9444f58010bdf1696cf845dae29d4d2e95665f760c728c6f2cc1bbe61d
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=793e86bdd5b0dbe32aed408f3d6d4eb87cbcb293ee05a03d9e481936f6d8eeac9a208838afe4b6af7830fad86dd59e81480f0e3f065320de
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=793e86bdd5b0dbe32aed408f3d6d4eb87cbcb293ee05a03d9e481936f6d8eeac9a208838afe4b6af7830fad86dd59e81480f0e3f065320de
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=793e86bdd5b0dbe30ec456cfdb97d2a6dca55e10c56a15b25b307636f27347202fe603e929e16eda85fbfe59bf9591291a1b96cfe22797d2
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=793e86bdd5b0dbe30ec456cfdb97d2a6dca55e10c56a15b25b307636f27347202fe603e929e16eda85fbfe59bf9591291a1b96cfe22797d2
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=793e86bdd5b0dbe3686942bbe13447efd6b0f7ae9a8120e82538c62b3e3e5024fc136dbe955e032249aa4b55670dd1419cdb20f255e9ef82
https://click.mail.usaswimming.org/?qs=793e86bdd5b0dbe3686942bbe13447efd6b0f7ae9a8120e82538c62b3e3e5024fc136dbe955e032249aa4b55670dd1419cdb20f255e9ef82
https://www.google.com/maps/search/1+Olympic+Plaza+Colorado+Springs,+CO,+80909?entry=gmail&source=g

